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We aim to help and facilitate the lives of the Mongolian
herders living in the countryside.
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What We Do

Steppe and Hoof is a registered non-profit organization (NGO) based in Mongolia. Our aim 
is to help and support the herders in Mongolia so that the last pastoral nomads with beautiful 
traditions and culture can survive in this changing world. This is achieved by providing health 
and veterinary support programs. 

Our work has remained focused on the herders and we continue to work for them. Last year 
we delivered veterinary services and First Aid kits to forty herders in the countryside.

Many herders migrated from the countryside to urban areas and as of 2020 the capital city 
population has tripled from 1990 levels, with about 60 percent of these former herders living in 
ger districts without access to running water or simple necessities. Most of these people end 
up in a far worst situation in the city then they would face in rural Mongolia.



Our Achievements

This year we achieved a significant milestone as we   
became a recognized partner of Globalgiving, which 
is an online fundraising platform - this will significantly 
help to increase the scope and impact of donations. 
We also became an official charity organization for the 
Mongol Derby, which runs the world’s longest horse 
race. 

We continue to consolidate our work on helping 
herders by ensuring more herders receive basic 
veterinary treatment skills. We have received 
overwhelmingly positive feedback from herders, which 
motivates us to continue and expand our programs.



Projects - Health

With the support of donations we have continued to provide First AId Kits to herders. 

Treating minor injuries so that they do not become more serious increases the importance 
of the kits. This is especially true when basic healthcare such as doctors and hospitals are  
hundreds of miles away over dirt roads.



Project - Veterinary Support

As a result of Globalgiving’s fundraising efforts we were able to organize a veterinary 
education program for foot and mouth disease and provided much needed supplies 
for herding families in Tov province.  Our veterinarian taught herders how to clean 
wounds and do treatment using medical supplies that we provided to them. 

We were able to supply the herders with antiseptic solution, antibacterial disinfectant, 
antibacterial injections and cleaning supplies.



Our Supporters and Partners

In 2021 we had the pleasure of working with and being                          
supported by a wide range of exceptional individuals, 
organizations and businesses such as The Equestrianists 
and the Mongol Derby riders. We would like to say a huge 
“Thank You!” all of them for their amazing and unwavering 
support. 

Our thanks also extends to those who continue to support 
and donate to Steppe and Hoof. This is the bedrock of our 
organization and we are grateful to our supporters - our 
work would not be possible without you!

Finally we wish to thank our amazing team of veterinarians 
and board members. 

Thank You!



Financial Overview
Cost type Amount Percentage

Program 4,821,646₮ 59%
Salaries 3,235,501₮ 40%
Other 111,270₮ 1%
Total 8,168,417₮ 100%
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Shown below is a summary overview and breakdown of our finances for 2021.

Cost type Amount Percentage
Program 4,821,646₮ 59%
Salaries 3,235,501₮ 40%
Other 111,270₮ 1%
Total 8,168,417₮ 100%
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